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We have been noticing a 
sizable increase in storm 
water showing up in 
the sanitary sewer lines, 
particularly in the west 
side of town.  During 
normal operations, the 
current sanitary sewer 
system has more than 
adequate capacity for 
the sewer flow. Similarly, 
Montvale’s separate 
storm sewer system 
typically has more than 
enough capacity to 
convey groundwater 

from private property and public street inlets safely and 
efficiently.

However, stormwater inflow from illegal hookups and 
groundwater infiltration from leaky pipe joints have 
created harsh demands on the sanitary system during 
major rain events.  We have devoted substantial staff 
hours and capital resources to mitigate the situation. 
Such inflow and infiltration have also caused backups in 
floor drains and basement plumbing fixtures when the 
volume of groundwater in the sanitary system exceeds its 
capacity.

This is not only costly in terms of sewage treatment 
expenses, but it is overloading our pump stations at Valley 
View Terrace, Huff Terrace, and Middletown Road. The 
two systems should not be intermixed. Often, however, 
homeowners have illegal sewer connections that they may 
not even be aware of.

Illegal Sewer Connections include 
connections from sump pumps, floor 
drains, roof leaders and any other systems 
that convey stormwater, groundwater, roof 
runoff, subsurface drainage, foundation 
drainage or cooling water into the 
municipal wastewater system.

In the next few weeks, we will be doing 
smoke tests on our sanitary sewer lines, starting near the 
Valley View pump station. The smoke will be pumped 
through the sewer lines in 1000 feet intervals. If an illegal 
sewer connection is present, smoke will be released from 
the line and the homeowner will see it coming from a 
sump pump, roof drain, or other similar connection. We 
will have numerous emergency services personnel, Colliers 
employees, and other resources to track the smoke and 
work with the homeowner to mitigate the issue.

Prior to any smoke testing, we will be notifying all 
potentially-affected homeowners so we do not cause 
a town-wide panic. I strongly encourage you to check 
your roof leaders, sump pumps and other storm drains 
and ensure they are not connected to the sanitary sewer 
system. If you do find any illegal connections, please 
contact the Building Department who can help you work 
through the process to remedy the situation. Both the 
Borough and your neighbors thank you for taking this 
matter seriously.  No date has been set as of yet, but this 
is necessary and as mentioned, you will be notified when 
the test is ready.

Mayor Mike Ghassali

President’s Day Closures 
The Borough of Montvale offices and the Recycling Center will be closed on Monday, February 19, in observance of 

President’s Day.
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Montvale Police Department
Montvale Borough Messaging System 

Smart911 is the Borough of Montvale official emergency notification system. Through Smart911, the 
Montvale Police are able to utilize a single notification system that provides local control of how and when 
to disseminate emergency and public safety messages to residents and businesses. 

Sign up now to receive free alerts via:
-Text message
-Email
-Voice message

Sign Up To Receive Emergency Notifications

Create a profile by clicking on the Smart911 app below
https://www.smart911.com/smart911/ref/reg.action?pa=montvalenj

Property Maintenance

Please remember that once the snow starts to fall, it is the responsibility of the property owner to remove 
ice and snow from all sidewalks that front on all sides of your property. Sidewalks must remain passable at all 
times. This can be a frustrating endeavor as plows go by and plow in what was just shoveled.  It is important 
to remember that roadways are the priority in order for emergency vehicles to move about town. Removal of 
snow soon after a snowfall will reduce the potential for it to turn to ice and be more difficult to remove later 
on. By doing so, we will be able to provide safe and passable sidewalks during the upcoming winter.  This is 
extremely important as pedestrians and school students that use sidewalks to access public transportation 
and are not forced to use the streets as a pathway. Snow removal issues arise each year especially when we 
are hit with a great deal of snow throughout the course of the winter. 

Kindly make sure your contractor is aware of the borough requirements regarding snow  removal as the 
property owner is ultimately responsible for their compliance. By all of us  doing our share on our respective 
properties, we can help to keep Montvale safe for all pedestrians on our sidewalks.

Curbside Collection This Month



February 2024 Montvale Senior Club Activities
Monday
•	 Healthy Bones – 10:00am-11:15am  HARP  551-996-2038
•	 Chair Exercises – 11:00am-12:00pm (video tape)  Micki Keller -201-669-9935  Rani Moraine – 201-

930-8950
•	 Mahjong – 1:30pm-3:30pm  Kitty Stern – 201-802-0997 

Tuesday
•	 Cornhole/ games – (co-ed) 10:00am-12:00pm  John Rotante -201-391-4194  Vinnie Alfano – 551-427-

8143
•	 Canasta – 1:30pm-3:00pm  Fran Ohayon – 201-391-4272
•	 Tai Chi – 1:30pm-2:15pm  Lisa Dent -201-391-5700-ext.251
•	 **No games on 2/13 from 8am-12pm – due to Girl Scout Cookie drop off **  

Wednesday
•	 Cornhole (coed) –   10:00am-12:00pm  John Rotante  201-391-4194
•	 Chair Exercises – 11:00am-12:00pm  Micki Keller  201-669-9935  Rani Mooriani  201-930-8950
•	 Mexican Train/ Cards – 1:30pm – 3:30 pm   Louise & George Boothby  201-476-1319

Thursday 
•	 Savory Seniors – Thursday, February 22  11:30am-1:30pm     Louise Boothby   201-476-1319    Banoo 

Irani   201-264-8080.  
•	 Pickleball – 8:00am – 10:00am Kurt Birkenmaier  201-574-3020  

Friday
•	 Chair Exercises – 11:00am-12:00pm  Rani Mooriani- 201-930-8950
•	 Cards/ Games/ “5 Crowns”/ Rummikub     1:30pm – 3:00pm   Dianne Carfora  201-314-0141 

Monthly Activities
•	 Senior Club Business Meeting – February 1   12:00pm – 2:00pm  
•	 Book Club – Thursday, February 8  12:30pm  The book this month is: -“Horse” by Geradine Brooks
•	 Ree Hopper-201-391-7386   Linda Queller – 201-505-4850
•	 Bingo / Pizza – February 9    5:00pm – 7:00pm ($8.00)  Micki Keller  201-669-9935  Jodi Miller  551-

427-4581
•	 Senior Club Social – Thursday, February 15    Valentine’s Luncheon   12:00pm – 2:00pm
•	 Gym Open – Monday – Wednesday – Friday    8:00am-12:00pm    Bob Daley 201-307-0393  Werner 

Hahnemann. 201-391-8399
•	 Our nurse will be visiting us on the first Monday and the first Thursday for blood pressure readings.

Upcoming Trips/Events
We will review our suggestions for day trips made on the questionnaire and discuss at the February 
meeting.  We then will make plans for the ones that most of our membership are interested. Rosemarie 
Kelly is also going to talk to a person regarding a cruise which will also be discussed at the February 
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From The Tax Department

Property taxes are due February 1, 2024.  Grace period will be to Monday, February 12.  After February 12, 
interest will revert back to February 1.  

Borough Hall hours are from 8am-4pm Mon, Tues, Wed; Thursday 8am-6pm and Friday 8am -12pm. For 
your convenience, a dropbox is located curbside by the main entrance of the Library. You may pay online 
through the borough website at www.montvale.org, or you can mail your payment to the Borough at 12 
DePiero Drive, Attn: Tax Collector.

If you would like your bill returned stamped PAID, please enclose your entire bill with payment and include a 
self-addressed stamped envelope.

As always, if you have any questions, please call Fran Scordo, Tax Collector at (201) 391-5700 ext. 254

Environmental Commission

Thank You to the 13 Students and 
13 Staff Members of Pascack Hills 
High School who spent much of 
MLK Day performing community 
service around our town.

They cleaned up all of the garbage 
which accumulated around the 
banks of Pascack Brook near 
the Grand Ave bridge, and they 
also spread mulch along much of 
Memorial Trail which runs from the 
Bayberry gate to Grand Ave. 

They made an AMAZING 
TRANSFORMATION of our 
outdoor space!

Staff members who participated:
Tim Wieland- Principal, 
Kevin Killian, Eric Ganz, Nick 
Scerbo, Jordan Saxon, Michael 
Worthington, Paul Hildum, Karoline Scheck, Deborah Horn, Dana Corasaniti, Katie Murphy, Michele Reda, 
Liam O’Neill

Students from the PHHS Interact Club:
Jared, Alex, Kanishka, Zachary, Samson, Alanna, Brendan, Josh, Eli, John, Jordan, Jack, Drew

ALSO Thank You Lou Baldanza from our Environmental Commission for helping us organize these efforts.

And thank you also to the Pascack 
Valley DPW for lending tools and 
wheel barrows

•	Bob Hanrahan – Montvale 
Environmental Commission Chair



Pet Licensing
It’s that time of year again – time to renew your pet license and we’ve made it easier than ever. You can 
now renew your license online! Log onto www.montvale.org and you can renew your license, make your 
payment, and provide your rabies certificate.

Licensing Fees Per Pet:   
•	 Spayed/Neutered Pet: $18
•	 Non-spayed/Non-neutered Pet: $21
•	 Pet Owners Age 55+: $10

Rabies vaccinations must be valid through November 1, 2024. Licenses are to be renewed by February 29, 
2024 or you will incur a late fee of $10 per pet ($5 per pet for ages 55+) starting March 1st.

Montvale Library
The Montvale Library is undergoing some very exciting renovation over the next two months.  Please 
check the website or call before visiting as we may have limited services or temporary closings.  Any 
changes to our hours will be on our website.  

Thank you for your patience during this time.

** Program ENDING **
The Borough of Montvale Plastic Bag Program

 PLEASE BRING ALL FUTURE Bags to a local Supermarket

 Local Supermarkets use the same TREX program

 We started Collecting Plastic Bags - September 2019

 Starting to wind down - December 2023

 WE Collected 7,299.6 Pounds or 602,018 plastic bags
 Trex donated 6 benches to the Borough of Montvale!

 THANK YOU MONTVALE for an Amazing Effort for Our Environment



Friends of the Library
The Friends of the Montvale Library will have their next meeting on Thursday, February 1st at 7:30pm in the 
library activity room.  For more information, visit the Friends website www.montvalelibrarynj.org/friends or email 
Bombace@montvale.bccls.org.  

Adult Programs
Please visit www.montvalelibrarynj.org/calendar to register for any of the programs listed below unless 
noted otherwise. 

February 1, 2024 at 7:00 p.m.
Virtual Program
The Aging Eye
Cataracts, glaucoma, and macular degeneration are all signs of aging eyes. Learn about the latest 
treatments available for the aging eye. This is a virtual program.

February 10, 2024 at 12:00 p.m.
Montvale Council Chambers
Valentine’s Day Concert
Join musician Alex Prizgintas for a Valentine’s Day cello concert. Enjoy a musical program dedicated to 
songs of love, featuring selections from pop, rock, Broadway, and classical tunes. This program will take 
place in the Montvale Council Chambers.

February 15, 2024 at 7:00 p.m.
Library Activity Room
How to Stay Safe
If you must travel/commute to an unsafe area, and you want to learn how to protect yourself, then this 
event is for you. Learn how robbers choose their victims, along with the importance of body language and 
situational awareness. This program will take place in the Library Activity Room. 

February 17, 2024 at 12:00 p.m.
Library Activity Room
Chinese New Year Celebration and Tea Tasting
Learn about the history and customs of Chinese New Year while trying out the different kinds of tea and 
snacks that are typical to the celebration. This is an interactive program, so we will brew and taste loose-
leaf tea and sample a variety of New Year snacks. Sponsored by the Friends of the Montvale Library. This 
event is limited to adult Montvale residents with valid library cards. Registration is limited. This program 
will take place in the Library Activity Room.

February 24, 2024 at 12:00 p.m.
Library Activity Room
George Washington, New Jersey, and the Revolutionary War
The Man...The State...The War. A Revolutionary Trifecta! Join speaker Joel Farkas for this informative 
lecture. This program will take place in the Library Activity Room.

Museum Passes
Please check out our website https://www.montvalelibrarynj.org/museum-passes for updated information about 
how to obtain passes for the following museums: 

Storm King, Guggenheim, Intrepid, and the American Museum of Natural History.  Museum passes for the 
Intrepid and the American Museum of Natural History provided by the Friends of the Library.  Keep on the 
lookout for new Museum passes available soon!



English as a Second Language
Volunteer to teach English as a second language- Transform lives in your community!

The Montvale Public Library is a member of the Literacy Volunteers of Pascack Valley which provides ESL 
(English as a second language) classes for residents of our town.  Through this program, students can take classes 
in person or virtually, taught by trained ESL teachers.  These classes will resume on January 8th.  We also offered 
one on one weekly sessions year-round!  

Interested in becoming a tutor?  No better time than the new year. Virtual Tutor Training Sessions are free and 
will be held virtually on Tuesday February 6th, 13th, 20th and 27th with the evening time to be announced
.  
If you have any questions or would like to become a student or a tutor,  please inquire with the ESL manager, 
therese.jones@montvale.bccls.org or email: literacyvolunteerspv@gmail.com or submit a form at https/www.
literacy volunteers.org/tutor-training-workshop-form.html.  

Upcoming Book Groups
 February 12, 2024 at 12:00 p.m.
Library Activity Room
Monday Afternoon Book Group
The Monday Afternoon Book Club meets on the 2nd Monday of every month at 12:00pm. This month we will 
be reading The Many Daughters of Afong Moy, by Jamie Ford. This event will take place in the Library Activity 
Room.

February 26, 2024 at 6:30 p.m.
Library Activity Room
Montvale Cookbook Supper Club
We will be reading and cooking from American Table: the Foods, People, and Innovations That Feed Us, by the 
Smithsonian Institution. This program will take place in the Library Activity Room. Registration is limited. Sign up 
on the Montvale Library’s website.

Children’s Department
Babies in the ‘Brary February 2nd @ 10:30
Join us for Babies in the ‘Brary where we will sing songs, rhymes, and fingerplays, all building blocks for early 
literacy.  Babies ages 0-18 months and a grown-up are invited to join us for all this and more! Registration is 
required.

Lego-Rama February 7th @ 4:00 pm
Got legos? We do! Come for a free Lego build session on Wednesday afternoon. Bring your creativity, 
imagination, and a camera to take pictures of your creation. This is a build-and-break program: At the end of 
class, Lego projects get broken down for another fun-filled afternoon. Ages 4 and older. Kids 5 and younger must 
be with a grown-up. Registration is required.

eBooks and Other Online Materials 
The Montvale Library subscribes to Kanopy, a streaming service with over 30,000 documentaries, classic and 
indie films.   Patrons with a valid Montvale Library card can stream up to ten titles per month for a 72-hour 
checkout period.
 
Hoopla offers eBooks, movies, audiobooks, TV shows, music, and comics to Montvale residents. To sign up, go to 
https://www.hoopladigital.com/ or download the free Hoopla app and log in with your library card number (the 
14 digit number above the barcode)! 
 
Use the Libby app to borrow eBooks and audiobooks! Use your Montvale Library card to enjoy free content. For 
anyone who needs step-by-step help getting their device set up, please email movlcirc@bccls.org.



Special Events Committee
Looking to give back to your town in a way that benefits residents of all ages through fun family-
oriented events? Recreation is currently seeking adult or high school volunteers to assist in the planning 
and coordinating of Montvale’s annual events such as Day In The Park, the Halloween Carnival, the 
Christmas Tree Lighting, and more! Join the Special Events Committee today to be a part of keeping these 
events successful, memorable and a tradition for Montvale. Please call 201-391-5700 ext. 251 or email 
MontvaleRecreation@montvaleboro.org for more information.

Summer Camp
Rec Camp is offered for children entering grades 1-5 in September of 2024. Camp starts on June 24 and 
ends on July 19. Camp will be closed on July 4 and 5 for the holiday. Camp starts at 9:30am each day and 
ends at 2:30pm. Online and in-person registration begins on March 4 and ends on May 1. Please know 
that in years past many, if not all age groups have typically filled up before registration has closed. Please 
register early to guarantee your camper’s spot. Registration fees are non-refundable unless a medical note 
from a doctor can be provided or there is a waitlist for your child’s group. To register online, please go to 
montvalerecreation.org. To register in person, go to Borough Hall (12 DePiero Dr) and proceed to the 2nd 
floor Administration window. The fee for each resident camper for all 4 weeks is $450. 

During the registration period of March 4 – May 1, non-residents may only sign up for the waitlist. After 
registration closes on May 1, camper groups will be evaluated to see if there is any room to accommodate 
non-resident campers off the waitlist. To add your child to the waitlist, please email MontvaleRecreation@
montvaleboro.org with your contact information as well as the child’s name, gender and grade entering in 
September.

For further camp questions and inquires, please visit montvalerecreation.org/camp to see camp flyers and 
the FAQ. 

Camp Counselors 
Summer Rec and Adventure Camp counselor applications are now available! Applications can be printed by 
going to montvalerecreation.org/camp or picked up at Borough Hall which is located at 12 DePiero Drive. All 
applications are due back by March 1. Please email applications to MontvaleRecreation@montvaleboro.org 
or drop them off to Borough Hall, Attn: Recreation.

To be considered for any counselor position, applicants must be in at least 8th grade for the current 2023-
2024 school year. Group Leader applicants must be at least 18 years old.
All applicants must be available during the below camp dates and counselor training:
Monday-Friday June 24 - July 19 (Off July 4 & 5)

Summer Camp Counselor Hours: 9:00am-2:45pm with mandatory training on June 21 1:00-4:00pm.

Adventure Camp (Trips) Counselor Hours: 8:30am-2:45pm with mandatory training on June 21 3:30-5:30pm

After submitting an application, all new applicants will need to be interviewed on Thursday, March 14 
between 4:00 and 6:00pm for Summer Camp. If Adventure Camp is marked as first preference on the 
application, then the applicant must attend the Adventure Camp interview session on Thursday, March 7 
between 4:30pm and 6:30pm.  

Returning counselors were emailed an application packet with instructions on how to reapply. 
If any returning counselor did not receive a packet by February 1, please email Mrs. Loranger, 
MontvaleRecreation@montvaleboro.org



Monday Yoga
Montvale Community Center Atrium 
1 Memorial Drive
Mondays 7:00-8:00 pm
4-week sessions on-going Beginning January 8
Resident Fee: $40 (Only $10/class!) Non-Resident: $50

Begin the week with a yoga practice that restores well-being into your life. Yoga’s many benefits include 
improved flexibility, muscle strength, preventing cartilage and joint breakdown, increased bone health, as 
well as increased focus, balance, self-esteem and inner strength. Classes begin with short meditation, a warm 
up, yoga poses and relaxation at the end of class. Debra Broadman has over fifteen years of experience 
empowering her students while she has also specialized in working with addiction and PTSD students. All 
levels are welcome, registration is ongoing and takes place online or at each class.

Badges must be obtained to use the pickleball courts. Resident badges do not expire while non-resident 
badges must be renewed each year. 
Badges for the 2023 season will 
become available starting January 3 
at Borough Hall,12 DePiero Drive, 
Monday-Friday, 8:30am-4:30pm.

Badges must be worn in a visible location at all times while on the pickleball courts. Individuals using the 
pickleball courts must be able to present their own badge on demand by any Borough Official (Police Officer, 
Park Monitor, Municipal Employee, etc.) to verify authorized use of the facility. Individuals who fail to present 
a valid badge shall immediately leave the court.

Adventure Camp is for children entering grades 6-7 in September of 2024 and will run June 24 through 
July 19 (Closed on July 4 & 5) from 9:00am-2:30pm. As part of this camp, campers will spend time off site 
learning and discovering. Each week campers will venture on trips to explore and above all, have fun! 
Registration for 7th graders will be online only starting Wednesday, March 6 at 7:30pm. Registration for 6th 
graders will begin on Thursday, March 7 at 7:30pm. Space is limited so please register early. The fee for each 
resident camper is $550 for all 4 weeks. 

Adventure Camp

Pickelball Court Badges

Field Use
Applications and Hold Harmless forms must be completed and returned to the Recreation Department, 
Attn: Lisa Loranger, with Liability Insurance and payment. Forms are available online and at the Borough Hall 
front counter. Permits will not be issued if the application is incomplete. All organizations must receive an 
approved permit from Lisa Loranger prior to any field use. 
APPLICATIONS FOR SPRING 2024 FIELD USE ARE BEING ACCEPTED JANUARY 1 – FEBRUARY 1. 

MontvaleRecreation@montvaleboro.org



30+ Basketball
Memorial School Gymnasium
Mondays 8:00 -10:00 pm
September 18 – June 17  
Resident Fee: $75 Non-Resident (if space permits): $95
OPEN Registration: Attend a class to register by cash or check at any point Sept - May

This program is for men and women 30 years of age and older. The pick-up game style welcomes all who 
have a passion for basketball.

The Way
Montvale Community Center Atrium 
1 Memorial Drive
Tuesdays and Thursdays- Beginning January 23 
6:00-7:00pm Kindergarten – Grade 4 
7:00-8:00pm Grades 5 – 8
8:00-9:00pm High School and Adults 
Resident Fee: $120 Non-Resident Fee: $180
Registration: Go to montvalerecreation.org or attend the first class with cash/check payment

“The Way” – The Art of Life, is the art of Self-Defense and Wisdom Living. It is the training of the Body, Soul, 
and Spirit for self-defense in the unarmed combat and daily healthy growth. Grow, get fit and learn to be 
disciplined while using the following qualities: Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Goodness, Faithfulness, 
Gentleness and Self-Control. 

Instructor: Mario Liriano; 5th Degree Black Belt and over 46 years of Martial Arts experience. Mr. Liriano has 
been teaching this program for over 18 years in Montvale and has produced many Black Belts (including his 
two daughters).

Tai Chi
Senior/Community Center Atrium: 1 Memorial Drive
Tuesdays 1:30 pm - 2:15 pm
Beginning January 9
Resident Fee: $80
Non-Resident Fee: $100 (space permitting) 
Residents Who Belong to the Montvale Seniors Club: $40

Tai Chi/Qigong is a gentle slow moving meditative martial art that began in China thousands of years ago. It 
is intended to strengthen and relax the body. Tai Chi requires little effort with circular and flowing motions 
to provide stretching that help the body and mind relax. Benefits include assistance with, preventing falls, 
Osteoarthritis, Parkinson’s, Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease, Depression, Cardiac Rehab, Stroke, 
Dementia, Fibromyalgia, Hypertension, Anxiety. Tai Chi is also known to improve balance, aerobic capacity, 
flexibility, sleep and many more…

Adult Volleyball
Memorial School Gymnasium 
Tuesdays 8:00-10:00 pm
Beginning January 23
Resident Fee: $240 Non-Resident Fee: $260
Open Registration: Online or In-Person at Any Class  
Pick-up style play open to all skill levels. Volleyballs are provided for all those who attend. Up to 2 games 
at a time. 



Tennis Court Badges
Each year residents who wish to use the courts must register to receive their new access card.

Badges for the 2023 season, which runs from March 1 - December 31, may be purchased at the Borough Hall 
(during normal business hours beginning) OR online: www.montvale.org/recreation

There will be a $10 fee for replacement badges 

The Recreation Department has updated the tennis court’s magnetic card reader to a proximity reader. Badges 
will no longer need to be swiped, but rather just moved within a close proximity to the reader. If there is an 
issue with the use of tennis courts or the courts themselves, please report it: 201-391-5700 ext. 251.

Badges must be obtained to use the basketball courts. Resident badges do not expire while non-resident badges 
must be renewed each year. Badges for the 2023 season will be available at Borough Hall, 12 DePiero Drive, 
Monday-Friday, 8:30am-4:30pm starting January 3. 

Basketball Court Badges

Badges must be worn in a visible location at all times while on the basketball courts. Individuals using the 
basketball courts must be able to present their own badge on demand by any Borough Official (Police Officer, 
Municipal Employee, etc.) to verify au-thorized use of the facility. Individuals who fail to present a valid 
badge shall immediately leave the court.

Talkin Baseball
If talking about Baseball as it was in years past is your thing, please join us at our monthly meetings. The 
group meets the first Wednesday of each month at 7:00 pm in the Senior/Community Center Library. There 
is no fee for this program.  
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JOIN THE MONTVALE CHAMBER
Growing business through networking
A liaison to local government
Supporting local organizations and
events
Board meetings the 1st Wednesday of
every month

Chamber Co-Presidents
Scott L. Forman, CrossCountry Mortgage
Steven Fox, Janney Montgomery Scott, LLC

Vice Presidents
Tom Davey, Davey’s Locker
Tom Chapman, Tom A Chapman DMD

Secretary
Thomas Hartel, John M. Hartel Co.

Treasurer
George Varghese, Lifeline Urgent Care

Board Members
Linda Mitchell, Massage & Whole Body Health
Paul Jordan, Wegmans
R. Lorraine Hutter, Borough of Montvale
Ron Laurent, CrossCountry Mortgage
Amy Debellis, Sotheby’s Real Estate
Doris Sutich, Perfect Limo

Montvale Chamber

2024 Regional
Kick-Off
Event

Montvale Chamber of Commerce

WWW. MONTVALECHAMBER.COM

COME AND JOIN US FOR THE

FEB 7 2024

5:30 - 7:30 PM
KPMG - 3 CHESTNUT RIDGE RD, BUILDING 4,

MONTVALE, NJ

LEARN MORE ABOUT THE
EVENT & REGISTER WITH

OUR QR CODE

Bring plenty of business cards
for this valuable networking

opportunity! All are welcome.

SPONSORED BY


